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3. If the testing center also offers counseling, the couple should take advantage of
this to discuss the results with a trained professional. If the testing center does not offer
counseling, the couple should make an appointment with a certified therapist to discuss
the results and more importantly what they will mean for the parties and any children born
of the marriage. The therapist selected should have a Christian anthropology, i.e., he or
she approaches counseling with the understanding that all life is sacred as it reflects God's
own life and salvation gifted through Jesus Christ.

At the conclusion of the counseling, it will be helpful if the counselor or therapist 
writes a report on the extent of the counseling received, the issues discussed, and his or 
her opinion of the parties' understanding and agreement of the potential genetic risks for 
any children born of the marriage as well as any impact this would have on their own 
relationship in marriage. 

4. The parents of each party are to write a letter to the Bishop of Stockton sharing
their views on the proposed marriage, whether in favor of or against it. While not
determinative of the decision to grant the dispensation or not, these letters help to provide
a familial context for the decision.

5. The priest, deacon, or pastoral minister preparing the parties for marriage shall
write his or her opinion on whether or not there is a just cause for the dispensation to be
granted.

6. The documents required in numbers 2-5 may be submitted with the petition of the
Catholic party or may be sent to the Chancery when completed.

While letters should be addressed to the Bishop of Stockton, all documents can be 
sent to the attention of the Judicial Vicar, who handles consanguinity petitions for the 
Bishop, at 212 North San Joaquin St., Stockton, CA 95202. 


